Nicholle Quinn-Abdullah
8340 Parkside Drive
Westland, Michigan 48185

July 3, 2023

Detroit Board of Police Commissioners
1301 Third St., Suite #767
Detroit, Michigan 48226

Subject: Missing Retirement Board of Police Commissioners Award and City Council Recognition Awards
Dear Mr. QuanTez Pressley, Chair

I am retired Neighborhood Police Officer/Training Corporal Nicholle Quinn-Abdullah formerly assigned
to the Twelfth Precinct, retirement effective February 16, 2022. | hope this letter finds you in good
health and high spirits. | am writing to bring to your attention a matter of utmost importance regarding
two prestigious awards that were intended to be bestowed upon me upon my retirement from the
Detroit Police Department.

The retirement recognition awards from the Board of Police Commissioners Award and the City Council
have not been presented to me nor my prior command. In fact, my command has not been able to
confirm who has these awards. My calls and requests have not been addressed to date, so | stopped
calling. As a dedicated member of the police force for almost twenty-three years, | feel disheartened
and disappointed that these honors, which | rightfully earned through my years of service, have not
been received.

I kindly request your assistance in investigating this matter and locating the missing awards. These
accolades hold significant sentimental value to me, as they symbolize the recognition and appreciation
for my contributions to the Detroit Police Department and the community at large. Furthermore, they
serve as a testament to the dedication and commitment | have exhibited throughout my career.

| understand that the management of these awards may involve various administrative processes and
people. I would like to think that perhaps, it was a simple error. However, | believe it is imperative that
we ensure the proper acknowledgment and presentation of these awards, not only for myself but for
the reputation and integrity of the department as well. | kindly request your support in rectifying this
matter promptly.

I am preparing to have rotator cuff surgery on July 07, 2023 and hope that this can be easily remedied.
Please feel free to contact me at 313-587-2497 or via email at nquinnab@umich.edu at your earliest
convenience.



Thank you for your attention to this matter. | trust that you will take the necessary steps to resolve this

issue promptly, allowing for the proper receipt of the Retirement Board of Police Commissioners Award
and City Council Recognition Awards.

CC: Detroit Police Department

Detroit City Council



